
HOUSE 2604

House of Representatives, July 2, 1952.

The committee on Ways and Means, to whom were
referred the Bill placing the positions in the labor service
in the bureau of plant pest control in the administration
division of the Department of Conservation under the
civil service laws and rules (Senate, No. 562, amended),
the recommitted Bill designating a portion of the state
highway numbered Route 2 between the towns of Con-
cord and Westminster as the Hon. George W. Stanton
Highway (Senate, No. 603), the Bill providing for pay-
ment to certain cities and towns of certain sums due to
them as reimbursement for loss of taxes on state owned
lands for the years nineteen hundred and fifty and nine-
teen hundred and fifty-one (House, No. 29), the Bill es-
tablishing the Fairhaven marine authority and defining
its powers and duties (House, No. 2334), and the peti-
tion (accompanied by bill, House, No. 388) of Henry F.
Long (Commissioner of Corporations and Taxation) for
making certain changes in the law providing for the dis-
position of abandoned property, report the accompany-
ing order (House, No. 2604).

For the committee,

MICHAEL PAUL FEENEY.

Cbe Commontoealtf) of Q^asoacjjusetts



HOUSE No. 2604. [July, 1952.9

Ordered, That the joint committee on ways and means
be authorized to sit during the recess of the General
Court to study the subject-matter of current senate docu-
ment numbered 562, placing the positions in the labor
service in the bureau of plant pest control in the ad-
ministrative division of the Department of Conservation
under the civil service laws and rules; current senate
document numbered 603, designating a portion of the
state highway numbered Route 2 between the towns of
Concord and Westminster as the Hon. George W. Stanton
Highway; current house document numbered 29, pro-
viding for payment to certain cities and towns of certain
sums due to them as reimbursement for loss of taxes on
state-owned lands for the years nineteen hundred and
fifty and nineteen hundred and fifty-one; current house
document numbered 388, making changes in the law pro-
viding for the disposition of abandoned property; cur-
rent house document numbered 2334, establishing the
Fairhaven marine authority and defining its powers and
duties. Said committee shall report to the General Court
the results of its investigation and study, together with
drafts of legislation necessary to carry such recommenda-
tions into effect, by filing the same with the clerk of the
house of representatives from time to time, but not later
than June thirtieth, nineteen hundred and fifty-three.
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